At A Public Meeting
of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 3rd day of March, 2008

Roll Call:                 Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor          

          Derek N. Benedict, Councilman



          George A. Woolsey, Councilman



          Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                  Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman     

Also Present:           Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                  James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                  Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                  Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

The meeting was called to order at 7:06 p.m.
1. ROLL CALL

Roll Call was conducted as reported above.
2. PLEDGE OF ALLEGINACE AND MOMENT OF SILENCE

Michael Hayes, the Supervisor from the Town of Montgomery, led the pledge to the flag. 
3. ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR, AND DELETIONS FROM, TONIGHT’S AGENDA

Added a new item   8 b. RECREATION:            Bid for Bus Trips
Added a new item 10 b. POLICE: 
                  Purchase of a Computer

Added a new item 12     FLEET MAINTANCE: Purchase of Equipment 
4. COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS

There were no comments on the agenda.
5. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: Marina Townhome Overlay District Zoning





Amendment 
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve a Public Hearing date of Monday, April 7, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. for the Resolution of Town Board providing for public notice and public hearing concerning a Local Law amending chapter 185 entitled ‘Zoning’ of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to establish the Marina Townhome Overlay District, together with a copy of the proposed Local Law. The motion was seconded by Councilman Benedict.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene said that she will be away and will not be able to attend this meeting. She asked if this Public Hearing could be held at the Audit Meeting on March 16th  unless there was a time factor.
Mark Taylor said that there is not enough time to meet the legal requirements for advertising.
Councilwoman Greene agreed to the date of April 7th.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING      MARCH 3, 2008     PAGE 2
6. SCHEDULE PUBLIC HEARING: Zoning Amendment for B District and  
                                                                         Veterinary Office                                                                                                              
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Public Hearing date of Monday, April 21, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. for the Local Law amending the zoning map of the Town of Newburgh to include additional property in the B Business Zoning District and amending chapter 185 ‘Zoning’ of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to provide for Veterinarian Offices as permitted principal uses in the B District. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
7. HIGHWAY DEPARTMENT:

a. Authorize Schedule for Street Sweeper Bid
MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the request dated 
February 26, 2008, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, 
to go out to bid for a new Street Sweeper. The funds for the purchase of the 
sweeper are available in the Highway Department ‘s 2008 budget. This is all pending on Mark Taylor’s approval and the scheduling and advertising will be done by Town Clerk Zarutskie.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio asked Councilman Woolsey when the Town 
last purchased a street sweeper.

Councilman Woolsey said the last sweeper that was purchased by the Town 
was over seven years ago.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
b. Request to Hire Seasonal Employees (3)
This item was withdrawn from the agenda. No date was given to reschedule.
8. RECREATION: 
a. Reclassification of Job Title

MOTION was made by Councilman Greene to approve the request dated 
January 28, 2008, submitted by Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation & Conservation, to reclassify Jarron Davis’s title from Recreation Attendant to a Laborer. There will be no change to his hours or current rate of pay. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said that Mr. Davis is presently filling the duties
performed by Mr. Banks prior to his promotion. The position is the same grade level.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 


b.
Award Bus Trips Bid       (add on)
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the 2008 Recreation Bus 
Trips Bid in its entirety to West Point Tours, located on Route 94 in Vails Gate, NY.
12584 (see attached). West Point Tours was the lowest bidder on each trip. The motion was 
seconded by Councilman Woolsey.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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9.
JUSTICE COURT: Hiring of Part Time Court Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 28, 2008, submitted by Jude Martini, Town Justice, to hire Stephanie Brideau as part time Court Clerk. Ms. Brideau has a start date of March 6, 2008 with a pay rate of $12.00 per hour. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
10. POLICE DEPARTMENT: 
a. Hiring of Full Time Records Clerk

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated February 27, 2008, submitted by Charles Kehoe, Police Chief, to hire Marie C. Barone as a full time Police Records Clerk. Ms. Barone will have a start date of March 6, 2008 at a pay rate of $26,063.00 per year. This position is also contingent on a background check and fingerprints.
DISCUSSION: Supervisor Booth said Ms. Barone will replace Meredith Gehman who now holds the position of secretary to the Police Chief.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

b.  
Purchase of a Computer  
(add on)
Supervisor Booth said one of the computers used by the Police Dispatchers crashed. At that time Supervisor Booth authorized Police Chief Kehoe to order a replacement.

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the purchase of a new replacement computer to be used by the Police Dispatchers. This purchase is not to exceed $1,068.30. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

11.
WATER DISTRIBUTION: Purchase of Compact Pickup Truck

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated February 26, 2008, submitted by William Puchalski, Water Distribution Superintendent, to purchase a 2008 Ford Ranger XL Super Cab 4X4 from State Contract. This purchase is not to exceed $15,871.22, and includes a Rhino Liner, Ziebart Rustproofing and DAS. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
12.      FLEET MAINTANCE: Purchase of Equipment      (add on)
MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the request made by James LaColla, Head Mechanic at Fleet Maintenance, to purchase a thirty ton hydraulic pin remover, in the amount of $2,203.20. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.  

DISCUSSION:  The brake pad shoes on the large Town trucks need to be replaced more often due to the salt accumulation due to snow and ice conditions on the Town roads. This item was not listed in Fleet’s 2008 budget, but there is money in the Capitol Account to make this purchase.                 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
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13.
ANNOUNCEMENTS AND PRESENTATIONS

Supervisor Booth said there will be a 2008 household hazardous waste collection day. 
EVENT # 1

Orange County Airport, Montgomery N.Y.  
Friday, 03/11/08         Small Quantity Generators (must be pre-registered by 3/28/08)
Saturday, 03/12/08
Residents - Proof of Residency must be presented at time of 




disposal.

EVENT # 2

Port Jervis Fire Training Center, Port Jervis, N.Y.

Friday, 06/13/08
Small Quantity Generators (must be pre-registered by 5/30/08)

Saturday 06/14/08
Residents – Proof of Residency must be presented at time of 


disposal.

EVENT # 3

Delano Hitch Stadium, Newburgh, N.Y.

Friday, 08/15/08
Small Quantity Generators (must be pre-registered by 8/1/08)

Saturday, 08/16/08
Residents – Proof of Residency must be presented at time of 




disposal. 
EVENT # 4

Orange County Fire Training Center, Goshen, N.Y.

Friday 10/17/08
Small Quantity Generators (must be pre-registered by 10/3/08)

Saturday 10/18/08
Residents – Proof of Residency must be presented at time of 




disposal. 

Small quantity generators consist of businesses/schools/municipalities

Scheduled time for all events will be 9:00 a.m. until 3 p.m.
Councilman Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to put this on the Town’s Web Site

and to advertise it in August. 

14.
PUBLIC COMMENTS
Linda Parks, Colden Hill Park, thanked Supervisor Booth for talking to her earlier. She presented pictures of the water problem that exists in front of her house. The problem comes from when the Highway Department paved Colden Hill Road and crushed the drainage pipe that runs under her driveway. As a result surface water runs down her driveway and into her basement. She asked if someone from the Town could please come to look at the problem.

Supervisor Booth asked if anyone else had any questions. No one came forward.

He thanked everyone for coming. 
15.
EXECUTIVE SESSION:

MOTION was made at 7:32 by Councilwoman Greene to go into Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
Exeter Building Corp. litigation was the only item on the agenda for discussion in Executive Session.
MOTION was made at 8:29 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to end Executive Session. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 
Supervisor Booth announced that no action was taken during the Executive Session, and none is anticipated now.
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16.       ADJOURNMENT
MOTION was made at 8:30 p.m. by Councilwoman Greene to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Benedict – yes; Councilman 

Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman Greene – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes.


Motion passed 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.





Respectfully submitted,
.

_____________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk             
 Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

